MACA Minutes November 5, 2019
The meeting was called to order by President Frank Obermeyer at 7pm in Immcaculata’s Community Room. Officers in attendance: Frank Obermeyer and secretary, Sue Zimmerman.  Directors in attendance:  Judi Cettel, Jenny Ferneding, Russ Ferneding, and Dan Weinstein.

Police Report:  Sgt. Hank Ward introduced Michelle Bockensette our new neighborhood liaison officer. The only theft on the hill was from the construction site near the museum where tools were stolen.  Theft from auto happened last Wednesday which totaled 7 cars.  Plans are being made for a bait car. Remember if you see anything unusual, call 911.  The streets that were hit were Celestial, Hatch, Monastery, Ida, Paradrome, and Riverview.  Also, if you have outdoor cameras please register them. Go to cincinnati-oh.gov/police and click on the Online Camera Registrations link.  Also, remember to use fixitcincy.com if you see any damage or areas needing attention. 
Cincinnati Recreation Commission:  Vanessa Henderson sent the following report. Trunk or Treat was successful. Thanks to all who donated their time and candy. Bush Recreation Center will be closed on Veteran’s Day November 11th. We are now collecting canned goods for the holiday November 1-21. CRC is currently hiring Recreation Leaders and Municipal Workers. Please complete an application on neo.gov.
Director Election: The election committee has presented Nic Covey to be a director. The membership voted to approve Nic as a Director.

Approval of Minutes:  Janet Steiner moved to approve the minutes and Jim Horrigan seconded. 

President’s Report:  Last meeting we had a good update on Adam’s Edge and information on The View and that Monday night it is open for dinner, but reservations are required 841-9999. The Halloween celebration on the Hill went very well at Bow Tie. Next meeting Neil Bortz will be speaking about the Hill and the future.  Beaujolais Nouveau will be November 21st .  Meet at the Bar and Grill to march down to Bow Tie where Jean Robert will open the first bottle. Also a neighbor will be added to the plaque for making a difference to the Hill. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare sent a report.  We have received $6,085 from NSP and sent $800 to MABA for plantings. We received $1,075 in Grapevine ad revenue. Cash on hand $32,856.

Committee Reports: 

Planning and Development:  Steve Vogel reported that Gramme Daly responded to last meeting’s concern about the traffic due to the construction problems and signage has been added when Elsinore is blocked. Also the good news is that the heavy crane work should be done in the next 10 days. The height of the structure will be 4 inches higher than originally thought due to adding a mansard roof line which was one of our requests to make the building to have more of a personality.  1237 Ida is a work in progress which took a long time, but the building is being taken down with great care.  The eyesore on Parkside was brought up which needs people to call and complain about the situation. Remember the squeaky wheel gets the oil.  It may take time, but it does work.

MABA:  Barb Timmins – Clean Up went very well and thanks to all who worked.  MABA is in the process of making a donation to the Parks Foundation with the aim to improve entry gardens. The Garden Stroll is June 16, 2020.  Nov. 12 meeting is in the Crown Room in Highland Towers at 6:30.
Clean, Safe, and Attractive:  Jenny Ferneding – A committee has been working on ways to clean up the hill and to have people follow the code of property maintenance.  They have created a letter to notify people who need to clean up a problem. An example may be a letter requesting people to take trash cans in rather than leave them on the sidewalk.  If you see an eyesore, report it to Clean, Safe, and Attractive.
Membership:  Jim Horrigan – Two new lifetime memberships have come in.  Annual memberships need to be renewed.

Community Life:  Margaret Mock reported on Art Club’s Opening this weekend (Nov.8-10) Friday night 6-9 pm and Saturday and Sunday 12 – 4 pm. Also she invited the community to “The Art of Giving” a benefit for Cincinnati Art Club Gala Event on Jan.15, 2020 5-8pm. For your $100 donation or more join the gala at the Cincinnati Woman’s Club, 330 Lafeyette Ave. Cinti, 45220. BlackTie optional (no jeans). There is a matching grant offer which so your $100 will be doubled.  For more information contact Cincinnati Art Club.
Community Improvement Projects:  Judi Cettel – A project is in the works.

Other Reports: 

NSP:  Julie Dietz - no report

Business Guild:  Maryellen Horrigan – Reindog Parade is December 14th.  Yesterday’s will be re-opening.   The new “Teak” which will be called 11/94 has been delayed to family incident.  No news on Tavern, Longworth’s. The old Empower building is now full with businesses (120 people). 
Grapevine: We are in deadline.  Winter issue will be out Dec. 1.

Walking Tours: Jim Steiner -Three tour days left Nov. 10,17, and 24. This year tours are way ahead in revenue. All proceeds go to MACA.
MAYC: Annual meeting coming up.

Art Club…Fundraiser in progress… The Art of Giving.

Pilgrim Chapel: Dave Schwab thanked people who attended the Italian Dinner.  The Book Club will meet Weds. Nov 20  at 7pm.  The book is The 6th Extinction. Please join us.  Stacy Woolly, a member of the Cincinnati Symphony, is our new art director. There will be a Blue Grass concert in the new year. 

Immaculata: The 2nd floor of the Parish building has turned into Table Tennis Table venue and the competition has begun. 
New Business:  Art Works is looking for a canvas (meaning a blank wall for a mural) for next summer. Email ginnycorsini@hotmail.com if you know of a location for a mural on the Hill.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm
Submitted by Sue Zimmerman
